ACADEMY OF THE

SACRED HEART

Office of Head of School
April 14,2023

The Honorable Richard Durbin
Chairman

Senate Committee on the Judiciary
United States Senate

Washington, S.C. 20510

The Honorable Lindsey Graham
Ranking Member

Senate Committee on the Judiciary
United States Senate

Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Chairman Durbin and Ranking Member Graham,

My name is Yvonne Sandoz Adler, Head of School, at the Academy of the Sacred Heart and
Berchmans Academy of the Sacred Heart in Grand Coteau, Louisiana. Our schools are members of

®

BERCHMANS

ACADEMY OF THE SACRED HEART

the Network of Sacred Heart Schools under the guidance of the Society of the Sacred Heart.

I am writing this letter on behalf of Mr. Darrel Papillion who served on our Board of Trustees of
our independent Catholic school under the auspices of the Religious of the Sacred Heart, a religious
order. Mr. Papillion served on the Board of Trustees from 2019-2022. He diligently served our
schools and provided needed support in our efforts to prepare students to become men and women

of faith, character, and integrity.

Mr. Papillion is himself a gentleman of faith, character, and integrity. He possesses the personal
and professional characteristics and credentials to serve as a judge in the Eastern District of

Louisiana.

Thank you for considering this recommendation of a truly outstanding gentleman.

Sincerely,

Gt e Ll

Yvonne Sandoz Adler, Ph.D.
Head of Schools



